
IPERS Employer Bulletin 2025-4
DATE:    June 27, 2025
TO:  Reporting Officials for IPERS employers
FROM:  Greg Samorajski, Chief Executive Officer
RE:  Contribution Rates effecting the July 2025 Wage Reporting

IPERS’ Employer Bulletin 2025-2 notified employers that HF969, recently signed by 
Governor Reynolds, resulted in changes to IPERS’ contribution rates. These changes 
will take effect on July 1, 2025, for Protection Occupations and Sheriff/Deputy Sheriff 
members. The new legislation requires updates to IPERS’ pension administration 
system, which are expected to be completed by mid-July.

As a result of these changes, the creation of the July 2025 Wage Report is delayed
until approximately July 17, 2025. Consequently, employers cannot report July 2025
wages until the system changes are finalized. The due date for the July 2025 Wage
Report will be extended to September 15, 2025.

Please verify the contribution withholding rates in your payroll software against the
chart below for all payments made on or after July 1, 2025, to ensure that the rates
include the correct number of extended decimal places.

https://www.ipers.org/


Inquiries
Protecting member information is among IPERS’ top priorities. Rather than sharing
potentially confidential information by phone or email, employers should communicate
all questions to IPERS securely using the Messages feature in I-Que. Please
reference IPERS Employer Bulletin 2025-4.

877-IPERS-99 (877-473-7799)
Office hours: 8 a.m. – 4:30 p.m., Monday-Friday
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